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Abstract: From 1977 to 1979 largemouth bass (Micropterus salmoides) were col­
lected in spring from Lake Higgins in North Carolina and tagged with Floy FD-67
internal anchor tags. Tagged fish were released back into the lake and a recapture
effort was made the next year. During the year following tagging, tagged bass
generally achieved a smaller length increment than untagged bass of a comparable
size. Weights of tagged bass tended to be less than similar size untagged bass, but
only in the 326- to 350-mm size interval was the difference significant (P < 0.05).
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In recent years numerous studies of largemouth bass populations have been
conducted which employed Floy internal anchor tags (Ager 1978, Hammond and
Ager 1975, Seawell and Hevel 1978). The ease of application and high retention
rates during the 1st year (Rawstron and Pelzman 1978) have enhanced the appeal
of this tag. Relatively, little attention has been directed toward discerning the
effects of internal anchor tags on fish growth. Gunn et al. (1979) reported that Floy
FD-67 tags applied during spawning season curtailed the growth of brown bullheads
(Ictalurus nebulosus). Several studies have demonstrated that other types of tags
(ie. jaw, Petersen, and metal strap) can retard the growth of various fishes including
largemouth bass (Kimsey 1956, Wegener 1965), smallmouth bass (Micropterus
dolomieuz) (Youngs 1958), lake trout (Salvelinus namaycush) (DeRoche 1963,
Eschmeyer 1959) and walleye (Stizostedion vitreum vitreum) (Smith et al. 1951).
The purpose of this study was to determine the effects of Floy internal anchor tags
on the growth of largemouth bass.
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METHODS

Each April and May during the years 1977 through 1979, largemouth bass were
collected by electrofishing from Lake Higgins, a 116 ha water supply reservoir for
the City of Greensboro, North Carolina. Fish were collected for a mark-recapture
study and all bass greater than 300 mm were tagged below the soft dorsal fm with
Floy FD-67 internal anchor tags. All bass were measured and sufficient numbers
weighed to establish a weight-length relationship for each year. Also several scales
were removed from a portion of the previously untagged bass collected each year
for age and growth determinations.

Length increments of tagged (recaptured) and untagged bass collected in 1978
and 1979 were compared. Of the tagged bass, only those tagged in the year
preceeding recapture were utilized. Since no scales were collected from recaptured
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